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The West End Community Plan calls for additional amenity space to accommodate the growing population in the area. The Vancouver Board of Education’s Long Range Facilities Plan indicates that an expansion of the King George Secondary School is required to meet current and projected increasing over capacity utilization. The redevelopment of the West End Community Centre, Library and King George Secondary School are key components in delivering amenities to accommodate increasing need.
We are preparing to issue a Request for Proposal for Master Planning services this fall. We are reaching out to some community groups over the fall to inform the process, and we will engage a consultant to support our work with the community to develop a site Master Plan for the West End Community Centre, Joe Fortes Library and King George Secondary School Master Plan over the next few years.
We’ll be exploring options to renew the secondary school, community centre, library, ice rink, and outdoor green space, along with potentially adding new amenities on site including seniors’ services, child care, and a fire hall. The project will be coordinated with plans for a new elementary school, child care and affordable housing at the nearby Coal Harbour Community Centre. We’ll share updates and ways to get involved as the planning moves forward.
Schedule 
	Milestone
	Target Delivery Date

	Scope Definition, RFP and Consultant Procurement
	Spring 2019 – Fall 2019

	Stage 1 – Start-up and Project Planning
· Community and stakeholder interviews to inform Engagement Plan
· Approved Work Plan, Engagement Plan and Schedule
	Winter 2019/2020 

	Stage 2 – Visioning
· Community and stakeholder engagement
· Visioning report
	Spring 2020 – Fall 2020

	Stage 3 – High-Level Functional Program
· Community and stakeholder engagement
· Functional Programming Report
	Fall 2020

	Stage 4 – Master Planning
· Community and stakeholder engagement
· Concept Options
· Preferred Option
· Final Master Plan Report
	Fall 2020 - Summer 2021


Questions?
Please contact Matthew Halverson, Project Manager at the City of Vancouver: matthew.halverson@vancouver.ca
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